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Wednesday 22nd May 2013
Dear Parents/Carers
The children break up on Friday after another busy half term at Eastlea.  Once again the vast majority of pupils have tried very hard with their behaviour and are excitedly looking forward to the Golden day activities planned for the end of the week.  
Important Northumbrian Golden Day reminders for Reception to Year 6
The weather is very unpredictable at the moment, but we all have our fingers crossed for fine weather on Friday 24th so that all the dance/music/games plus the picnic lunch which we have planned can take place outside; however, it will go ahead inside even if the rain reappears!  For those pupils taking part, arrangements remain the same as detailed in the previous letter:

· A non-uniform day for everyone … with no fine to pay!  A cap/hat would be a good idea if the weather is warm and sunny and sensible shoes/waterproof coat would also be advisable as it is more likely to be cool and wet!
· Please make sure your child has a ‘picnic’ lunch and drink for lunchtime.  Weather permitting we will eat these outside on the field...if not it will be a picnic in the hall!
· Pupils in Year 1, Year 2 and Year 3 need to have an extra pair of socks to put on – we have hired some clogs to wear as part of the Northumbrian clog dancing workshop and they need two pairs of thicker socks to make them more comfortable!  

· 3.15pm – school day finishes at the usual time 
Dates for after half term

When we return to school on Monday 3rd June we will be ready for the busy last half of the summer term.  There are plenty of events planned, and you will be provided with details of these after the holiday.  However, this is advance notice of some dates which you may wish to put in your diary:
· Sure Start reopens – the heating has finally been fixed in the Cramlington East Sure Start building which is on our site.  Some courses and events have already restarted at the centre, but there is an official ‘Grand Reopening’ scheduled for Friday 7th June – more details will follow.  We have also received notice of a ‘Relaxation on a shoestring’ course which is starting on the morning of Thursday 13th June – flyers will be available from the school office after the holiday if you require more information.
· Sports day – last year our sports day event had to unfortunately be cancelled due to the poor weather (despite us rescheduling it twice).  This year we have pencilled in the afternoon of Tuesday 25th June for Sports day – and fingers crossed it will go ahead!
· Summer fayre – this fundraising event is being planned for Thursday 4th July and will be organised in a similar format to last year - probably starting at 2.30pm in the afternoon.  More details will be circulated after the half term!

· Shine Assemblies – for parents/carers of pupils from Nursery to Year 5 these are due to take place on the morning of Wednesday 10th July.  

· For Year 6 parents/carers the Year 6 Leavers assembly is planned for Tuesday 16th July at 2pm.

Thank you again for your support this half term!  Look out in the local press this week or next – as we have invited photographers to attend our Northumbrian Golden Day on Friday...so we may have Eastlea featured once again in the local papers!  
Attached to this letter are details of the Cramlington Carnival which takes place on the Eastfield Lea playing fields next weekend – incorporating the Cramlington Town Fair on Saturday 1st June.  Please take advantage of the vouchers which are included.  

Enjoy the half term break and we look forward to seeing everyone back on Monday 3rd June!
Yours sincerely

E Beeston 
Miss E Beeston
Head Teacher
